
 

   

 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 
 
Dear Members of the Penola Catholic College Community, 
 
Parental Engagement 
Driving to work the other morning I heard a report on the radio which 
talked about the link between the education levels of parents and their 
childrenôs NAPLAN success rates.  Simply put, the higher the level of 
parentôs education the more likely the student was to succeed 
compared to other families.  I believe we need to be very careful 
when considering research such as this as there is a danger that we 
can accept these findings without question and it becomes a self-
fulfilling idea.  That is, students cannot change their level of 
performance and it is all pre-ordained according to genetics, postcode 
and income levels.  In my experience in education, I have met many 

outstanding students who come from families with a variety of levels of education who 
succeed extraordinarily well. 
 
Fortunately the researcher went on to say that what they do next is to see what these so 
called ósuccessful familiesô do to support their childrenôs education. I believe that there are 
strategies and approaches that consistently benefit students when instituted at home on a 
regular basis.  As parents you should have been able to access your childôs / childrenôs 
reports online.  One of the key ways that you can support your son or daughterôs education is 
by taking a genuine interest in what they are doing at school.  Ways that you can show that 
you are interested is by asking how their day was at school or through your attendance at 
Parent/Teacher/Student interviews and other school events. 
 
I have been pleased with the numbers of parents that have attended our initial Parent/
Teacher/Student interviews.  The purpose of these interviews is for staff to find out from 
parents information about your son or daughter, to meet with your childôs subject teachers 
and for teachers to give feedback about their performance to date.  Many of you will have 
noted a change in practice with our progress reports in terms of when they are available and 
whether interviews have been requested.  In the last newsletter, Ms Lucy DôAngelo, our 
Deputy Principal of Teaching and Learning, explained that the reports were another form of 
feedback but that they werenôt being used as a prompt for interviews.  We have also changed 
the default on the progress reports to interview requested as we are seeking to promote two 
way communication between the school and our families. 
 
I was given a stark reminder of this when speaking with a Year 12 parent at interviews on 
Thursday March 3.  Her son is a very capable student who completes all of his work to the 
best of his ability, is not a behavioural issue in class and could be considered a compliant 
student.  This parent told me that this was the first time that she had ever been requested to 
attend Parent/Teacher/Student interviews.  This reinforced to me that we had made the 
correct decision in making the default on reports as being interview requested as we should 
be talking with all families not just the students who are struggling or have issues with their 
behaviour. 
 
One of the most important study habits a student can institute is ensuring study times are 
regular and immoveable unless there is a remarkable reason to make a change.  Times can 
be sorted around sporting or musical commitments, part-time work or even favourite 
television programs but once they have been sorted out it should be as regular as brushing 
your teeth in the morning.  If there is no homework then some school work such as revision, 
additional maths or reading a novel should be done instead.  There are always a certain 
number of students who will cram their class work so that they can come home to announce 
that they donôt have any homework!  Having an unconditional homework time can encourage 
students to expand and develop their work further. 
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Secondly, usually the best place for homework is in a public place in the house.  Especially where adults are quietly 
doing other things around them, and are touching base with how they are going.  For both of my children this place is on 
our kitchen table!  Some students find doing homework locked away in a bedroom so crushingly boring that they either 
donôt get on with anything or they are constantly tempted by distractions such as facebook, computer games or even just 
surfing the net!  The other advantage with this suggestion is that there is considerable research around that says that 
when parentôs take an interest in the childôs school work, this improves the attitude of their child to everything associated 
with schooling which improves learning. What is also critical is that the homework is done earlier in the evening rather 
than late at night. 
 
All students struggle with motivation at various stages and one of the things that we can assist with as parents is 
reminding our children that nearly every form of success that we have achieved has been as a result of hard work and 
lots of it!  Some students need assistance with their organisation to ensure that they start tasks early enough to be able 
to complete their best work rather than in a huge rush just before it is due.  Others simply need help in planning and 
recording what tasks they need to complete and prioritising this work.  Despite what your children may believe, you know 
them better than anyone else so you will know the areas where they need support and ways that you can help.   
 
Former Penola Student, Rebecca Bright (Graduate 1997), wins British MBE award 
Rebecca Bright (PCC graduate 1997) was announced as an MBE award winner in the New Yearôs honours list.  
Rebecca is a speech and language therapist and lives in London. Her work is with adults with communication disorders 
and in recent years she and her husband have developed a business designing apps for people with communication 
disorders ï as well as other educational aids supporting children with communication disorders.  Rebecca graduated 
from Penola in 1997, then studied Speech Pathology at LaTrobe University for the next four years and then worked for 
the next ten years as a Speech pathologist for Northern Health.  She then shifted to London and, along with her 
husband, founded a company called Therapy Box which assists people either losing their voice or those who have lost 

their voice to communicate through technology.( ƘǧǇΥκκǿǿǿΦǘƘŜǊŀǇȅ-ōƻȄΦŎƻΦǳƪύΦ 
 
This is a fantastic achievement by Rebecca and further proof of the possibilities for students from Penola Catholic 
College provided you are prepared to follow your passion, work extremely hard and believe in yourself. 
  
If you are interested in finding out more use the following link which describes some of the apps that she had invented. 

ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦȅƻǳǘǳōŜΦŎƻƳκǿŀǘŎƘΚǾҐфлƧ¦ǿƎƎŎLƻ9 
ƘǧǇǎΥκκǿǿǿΦȅƻǳǘǳōŜΦŎƻƳκǿŀǘŎƘΚǾҐŜǉƴ/ŜǾ-½ƎȅŎ 

 
Condolences 
Our sincere condolences to Katrina Ross (Year 8) on the passing of her father. Our thoughts and prayers are with 
Katrina and her family at this difficult time. 
 
College Board 
The first meeting for the new College Board was conducted last Wednesday night where the following positions were 
determined: 
Board Chairperson - Mrs Joanne Grindrod 
Deputy Board Chairperson  -   Mrs Mary Anastasopoulos 
 
I thank these people for taking on these important roles and for their support of me and the College.  I would also like to 
thank our other College Board members for their ongoing contribution to our school: Fr Chinua Okeke, Mrs Sue 
Delaney, Mrs Jenny Vinten, Mrs Carmen Alongi, Ms Vivien Miles, Mrs Teresa Mattei, Mrs Marija Cakarun, Mr Frank 
Belanti, Mr Stuart Harrison, Mrs Angela Xidias, Mr Ray Turner, Mr Joseph Calara and Miss Katrina Angerosa. 
 
Parish Primary Partnerships Staff Mass 
Staff from Penola and our feeder Parish Primary schools celebrated together with mass and opportunities for putting 
mercy into action on Tuesday March 15.  The purpose of this day was to meet the staff from our feeder Parish Primary 
schools and to foster greater links between the staff from each of the respective schools. A range of service programs 
offered in the wider community were presented to staff in this Year of Mercy.  Sister Rita Malavisi spoke to staff 
assembled about her passion for assisting refugees and asylum seekers. My thanks to those involved with the 
organisation of the afternoon particularly Sr Rita Malavisi, Fr Tony Cox, Ms Nicole Allan and Ms Melissa Fry. 
 
St Patrickôs Day Mass 
I attended the St Patrickôs Day Mass along with a range of our student leaders, at St Patrickôs Cathedral for the Catholic 
Education week Opening Mass on Thursday March 17.  Our VET Community Recreation students were asked to 
organise tabloid sports activities for the Primary School students after the Mass. Both events were very successful and 
you get a sense of how many students are educated in Catholic schools across the Melbourne Diocese with more than 
3000 people attending the mass. 
 
Year 12 Retreats 
Year 12 students participated in their retreats from Wednesday to Friday last week.  Students and staff travelled to five 
camp sites on the eastern fringes of the city.  The programme involves reflection and discussion on key relationships 
and faith.  For many it is the highlight of the year 12 programme and for some it can be quite life changing.  My thanks to 
the staff involved in this program and my congratulations to the Year 12 students for the way that they entered into the 
retreats. 
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Whole School Activity Days - Athletics Day Thursday March 24 
I would like to take the time to outline our expectations with regards to these events.  When students and families sign 
up for a place at Penola Catholic College they agree to the whole package and do not get to choose which parts of the 
package they will participate in.  Attendance is compulsory at all whole school functions including the Athletics 
Carnival.  If your son or daughter is going to be absent on any of these days could you please ask them to come and 
see me!  There will be follow-up of all absences on this day. 
 
There are some students and families who believe that the Athletics Carnival is not a valuable activity and may 
condone the absence of their son(s) or daughter(s) from the activity.  This is most concerning to me as I believe that 
students should be involved with all aspects of College life, not just the ones that they enjoy or want to do.  As a 
school, we will make contact with the students who are unexplained absences from the Carnival.   
    
150

th
 Anniversary for the Sisters of St Joseph 

The Sisters of St Joseph, in conjunction with the Mary MacKillop Penola Centre and St Josephôs Catholic Parish 
Penola invited representatives from Penola Catholic College to the celebration of 150 years since the founding of the 
Sisters of St Joseph by St Mary of the Cross MacKillop and Fr Julian Tenison Wood in Penola on the 19 March 1866. 
 
On Saturday, 19 March, an open air Mass was celebrated at the Mary MacKillop Stable School Park in Bowden Street 
Penola.  This was followed by a light lunch in the Mary MacKillop Memorial School hall.  To conclude the dayôs 
activities, the Cameron Home was blessed and opened and a statute of St Mary of the Cross, MacKillop was unveiled. 
 

 
 
College Captains Joseph Calara, Katrina     AJASS school student representatives at  
Angerosa and College Vice Captain Stavro      Penola Stable School Park for the 150

th
  

Marogi at the Fr Woods Park, Penola  S.A.             Anniversary 
 
AJASS Schools represented at the sesquicentenary included Penola Catholic College, MacKillop College Werribee, 
Mary MacKillop College Leongatha, MacKillop College Hobart, St Mary MacKillop College Swan Hill, Mount St Joseph 
Altona and Mary MacKillop College Kensington (Adelaide).  Penola Catholic College representatives included Joseph 
Calara (Year 12), Katrina Angerosa (Year 12), Stavro Marogi (Year 11), Nikkolas Francisco (Year 10), Bawlina 
Khammoo (Year 9), Joshua De Domenico (Year 9) and Marya Dawoud (Year 9). 
 
Student LOTE trips to Italy and France and Art trip to Italy 
I would like to take the time to wish our four students travelling on their study tour to France all the best for their trip.  
They will be accompanied by Mrs Anna Favrin.  I would also like to wish the twenty-eight students travelling on their 
study tour to Italy safe travels and more importantly a safe return trip.  These students will be accompanied by Ms 
Maria Mancuso, Mrs Rosa Lucarelli and Ms Lucy DôAngelo.  I would also like to wish our six students travelling on the 
Art tour to Italy, all the best for their trip.  They will be accompanied by Ms Francesca Pascalis and Mr Stuart Harrison. 
All trips leave this Tuesday March 22 and I look forward to catching up with you all upon your return to share some of 
your experiences.  I know that you will experience many wonderful things throughout your trip and may Godôs 
blessings be with you on your travels.  Have fun, stay safe and enjoy the trip of a lifetime! 
 
Prayer for travellers 
O Almighty and merciful God, who hast commissioned Thy angels to guide and protect us, command them to be our 
assiduous companions from our setting out until our return; to clothe us with their invisible protection; to keep from us 
all danger of collision, of fire, of explosion, of fall and bruises, and finally, having preserved us from all evil, and 
especially from sin, to guide us to our heavenly home. Through Jesus Christ, our Lord.  
Amen.  

Chris Caldow 
Principal 
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SPORT REPORT 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Year 10 Premier League Round 3 vs Salesian 
 
Girls Volleyball - Coach Miss Pascalis 
Round 3 saw the Penola Year 10 Volleyball girls team come up against a consistent 
Salesian group. Although each set was very close, unfortunately our girls were unable 
to closeout any of the sets and went down 3-0. Noteworthy players on the day were 
Tayla Garrett who showed tremendous team spirit and Mailee Nguyen who was a force 
to be reckoned with at the net. Well done to all players. 
 
 
Boys Soccer - Coach Mr Kumar 
Penola   8    Salesian   0 
As we played against Salesian college today, we had a consistent run of moving the 
ball around the back to the forward line. Our boys combined well and scored 8 goals in 
first 15 minutes, since the score was 8-0, we gave everyone a run and opportunity. 
With the whole team playing well, the stand outs include Matthew Ambesi for his first 
soccer debut which he fitted in perfectly, Jarrod Zammit setting up 2 terrific goals for 
Vincent Miceli  scoring twice himself. Our next match against Marymede, hopefully our 
injured players rejoin and create an impeccable win.  
 
Girls Soccer - Coach Mrs Maria Alberto 
Despite having lost this match, the girlsô team has much to be proud about. The team 
put up a strong fight and were able to work the attack to score the first goal. There 
were a number of star plays worth mentioning, one of which was a recovery from a 
penalty taken by Salesian which saw Penola almost score a second time. Some 
injuries and a strong attack from Salesian led to conceded goals that cost the game. 
However, Penolaôs sportsmanship was commendable and, overall, it was still a great 
game. We are looking forward to some victories in the next few weeks. 
  
Girls Basketball - Coach Ms Pilioglou 
The Year 10 girls played a tough game this week against Salesian College. 
 
Throughout the game for the first half PCC was dominating the game with a 10 point 
lead. A few minor game tactic changes and the height of the Salesian team put the 
pressure on the PCC girls having them dodge and increase speed of play to attempt to 
override the interception of the ball, which was more prevalent from Salesian in the 
second half of the match. 

 
The final score was 37 ï 42 with some amazing goal points from Alessia Mockridge 
and some speedy game tactics from Olivia Busuttil. Thanks to Emma Lang who held 
the height advantage for the entire PCC team!  
Great job! 

 
Year 10 Boys Volleyball - Coach Mrs Doan 
The competition was tough today but our boys dug deep to get the best out of 
themselves. Both teams were really good and the game was entertaining, as both 
teams had good technique and were using their three hits. The game was challenging 
at times and we all felt this. Their players were taller but we had the skill and 
determination to win. Unfortunately this time we stumbled at the end and went down in 
a very close game.  Daniel Pham played very strong with his killer serves, Anh-Huy 
demonstrated great sportsmanship and very strong sets and lastly Michael with his 
dedication and determination, diving for the ball and trying his best to keep the ball in 
play. Salesian played well and deserved to win but hopefully in the future we will verse 
them again and come out the winners. 

Brett Dickinson 
Sports Co-ordinator 

To keep up to date with all the latest in  
Penola Catholic College Sport,  

Like us on Facebook!    Penola Sport 
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Boys  Cricket - Coach Mr Arnel Davis 
Captain James McKay won the toss and elected to field, at Rupertswood the home of 
the Ashes.  
 
Salesian went on the attack early and looked set for a large total before being 
restricted by some tight fielding and good length bowling from Off Spinner Connor 
Linsdell and Lucas Iapichello, eventually restricting Salesian to 6/114 off 20 Overs. 
 
Iapichello and McKay made a solid but conservative start to the innings. As the run 
rate crept up we just couldn't get runs with the slow outfield taking it's toll. We could 
only manage 3/52 in reply to Salesians 114. 
 
Bowling: Iapichello 2/4 - 2.0 Linsdell 2/20 -  4.0 
Batting: McKay 28   Lindale 6 

 
Year 10 Premier League Round 4 vs Marymede 
 

Boys Volleyball - Coach Mrs Doan 
The Year 10 Penola Volleyball team were keen to play against Marymede. During the game, it was a 
tough struggle to get our acts together as well as not having the communication that was needed. As the 
sets continued to go on we were put further and further behind. Marymede ended the game at 0-3. All 
players tried hard but the player of the game was Ben Cummings who was very persistent in getting the 
ball in play. Even though we lost we have gained some experience out of it and are all looking forward to 
our next game.  
 
Boys Cricket - Coach Mr Davis 
Penola Catholic College's one-day Premier League game against Marymede at Seabrook Reserve was 
abandoned due to rain after 18 overs.  
 
Both sides will pick two points from the game. 
 
Captain James McKay won the toss and sent Marymede in to bat, Connor Linsdell opened the bowling 
with McKay. 
 
There were plenty of missed chances early with the Marymede openers living dangerously, before the first 
dismissal off the bowling of Linsdell. 
 
However the slippery surface made it tough for fielders to capitalise on skyed balls. 
 
Marymede finished their 18 overs at 5/80.  
Seamus Lyons was our best bowler taking 2\15. 
 
PL 10 Boys basketball - Coach Mr Le 
Penola VS Marymede  
It was an outstanding game by the boys, they held their defence tight and dominated in the paint. Penola 
lead in points and was in control most of the time. There was no doubt we had this game in the bag and 
got the W. Penola 35 V Marymede 29.  
 
Man of the match: Lucas Cavallaro 10H, 10 points, 6 rebounds, 7 steals, 3 assists 
Cooper Ward-Bloch 14 points, 3 steals, 4 rebounds 
Joshua Hinaut 8 points, 5 steals, 2 rebounds 
Michael Donlic 2 points, 10 rebounds, 4 assists 
 
Girls Soccer - Coach - Mrs Alberto 
The girlsô soccer team played a fantastic game, keeping everyone on the edge of their seats. They worked 
together and scored a quick first goal, overcoming the challenges presented by the wet weather. Despite 
conceding two goals, Penola dominated the second half and was able to finish with a victory. The girls are 
looking forward to another game and, hopefully, another win! 
 
Girls Basketball report 10th March - Coach Ms Pilioglou 

The Year 10 girls played an easier game this week against Marymeade College which resulted in a win for 
Penola. 
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Penola dominated the game with some great 3 point scores from Olivia Busuttil. Jessica Repic certainly 
took out the best player for the game dominating the court with great positional play to maximize the teamôs 
advantage. 
 
The final score was 18-23 which should have been much higher in my opinion, however, Alessia Mockridge 
was out injured but did a great job scoring and we were lucky to have Olivia Pederson back in playing after 
her injuries which gave us some height advantage. 
 
We do hope Laura De Salvo is feeling better after she was stood on by one of the other teamôs players. 
Great job! 
 
Results from senior sports day March 9 

 
Tennis ï Coach Mr Roulant 
 
Boys doubles division A 2nd   

Jake Scalzo and Connor Ferris. 
 
Boys doubles division B 3rd 

Nathan McKernan and Nicholas Anastopolous 
 
Basketball ï Coaches Mr Hipwell and Mr Mills 
Boys Div 1 1st. Team: Ovie Magbegor MVP. Owen Collins, Jake Hinaut, 
Clinton Hartney, Luke Vocale, Marcus Perrusio, Vince Nguyen, Daniel 
Hogan, Frank Mete, James Larobina and David Condello (helper). 
 
Girls Div 2 3rd. Team: Simone Martin, Tayla Smallacombe, Brittney 
Costa, Julia Montesano, Matilda Ryan, Michelle Mugari, Ashlee Milich, 
Gabrielle Ifi, Nova Marie Gazzo and Darcy Lynch (helper). 

 
Volleyball ï Coaches Ms Pascalis and Mrs Doan 
Boys 1st. Team: Budhi Wickramthilake, Liam Warren, Michael Sega, 
Christopher Doan, Denzel Carvalho, Sheran Fernando, Brayden De 
Olivera, Stavro Marogi, Dat Nguyen and Fames Doyle. 
 
Girls 3rd. Team: Stella Istayfan, Fuli Tuimaseve, Jessica Al-Sawaf, 
Rachel Dawood, Joyce Yammouni, Allyssa Recidocruz, Bridget Howat, 
Angelica Fogas, Anthea Ranieri and Simone Martin. 

HEALTH AND PHYSICAL EDUCATION 
 
Penola is getting Active in April and we are looking to all members of the community to get involved!  The past 
week we have been asking students to sign up to the Premierôs Active April in class.  The aim of this initiative is 
to get active during the month of April for 30 minutes each day.  So far our students have amassed 190 hours of 
physical activity in the first week we have been involved and we are looking to improve on this number once 
April begins!  Families and friends are encouraged to get involved. Check out the website 
www.activeapril.vic.gov.au register yourself and join the Penola Catholic College team.  For registering you are 
eligible for the following prizes, including: 

 
�x�� 10 free passes to a participating YMCA or local government facility 
�x�� 15% off at Sportsmart in store and online 
�x�� one free hour tennis court hire at Melbourne Park or Albert Reserve 
�x�� one free Get into Cardio Tennis session 
�x�� a 2 for 1 ticket offer to SEA LIFE Melbourne Aquarium 
�x�� a chance to win some great prizes including entry into the draw to win tickets to the 2017 Australian 

Tennis Open Finals*, a $1,500 bike voucher or a GoPro Camera 
 

In other HPE news the Year 7 and 8 students are about to begin the swimming unit.  This unit is important to 
ensure our students are safe and capable around water.  All students will begin their first PE lesson of term 2 
with a water safety session at Port Melbourne beach conducted by Life Saving Victoria. The next four PE 
sessions after this will be held at the Broadmeadows Pool.  We would appreciate parents support to ensure 
students come to school with the correct equipment, including bathers, towel, goggles and a completed 
indemnity form via Care Monkey. 
 
Katherine Jones     Luke Reynolds 
HPE Coordinator Glenroy   HPE Coordinator Broadmeadows  

http://www.penola.vic.edu.au

